Thanks to all the benefactors and all those willing to help

First I want to thank all those that help us with the work of the floor and it´s heating in our parish church of the Holy Mary Magdalene in Vysny Medzev. There were a lot of benefactors form Slovakia, Austria and Germany who donated to the necessary sum.  After we received 3000 and 2000 EUROS respectively from spiritual fathers the bishops Mons. Viliam Judák from Nitra and Mons. Tomáš Galis from Žilina, we started our work with a total sum of 25000 EURO in the inner of the church.
As a result we could celebrate mass on the religious holiday of our patron in a dignified room. In May and June we did not only achieved to install the floor heating but also to cover the floor. This work was contributed by Peter Cedzo from Hvozdnica.
After this work was done we could bring in our new benches that waited for 10 years in a store room and install the tabernacle. Also a confessional box could now be located in the church. So thanks to God that has blessed our work we can now celebrate our liturgy in a more beautiful room. 
Right now our renovation plan is realized by Mr. Arpad Mézes and preparatory work for the renovation of the outside façade of church tower is conducted. May the Lord bless all those that helped and will help to renovate our church of the Holy Mary Magdalene.  All those that want to associate themselves with us can directly participate in the renovation work or donate to our account.
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